

# **Capron News**



November 1, 2017

#### Calendar Events

- \* Nov 1 K-4th Field Trip to Royal Oak Farm Orchard
- \* Nov 3 Preschool & Kindergarten Breakfast Buddies 7:30-8:00 am
- \* Nov 8 PTO Meeting 6:00
- \* Nov 10 End of Trimester
- \* Nov 14 Board Meeting @ 6:30 pm at District Office
- \* Nov 16 Family Reading Night 6:00 pm
- \* Nov 17 Report Cards sent home
- \* Nov 17 Guest Author / Illustrator Presentations
- \* Nov 21 Thanksgiving pageant 9:00-10:00 am
- \* Nov 22-24 Thanksgiving Holiday—No School

#### Thanksgiving

School will be Closed for the Thanksgiving Holiday November 22-24. Tuesday, November 21 is the last day of school before Thanksgiving. Schools will be closed on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, November 22, 23, and 24.

Happy Thanksgiving!

#### **FUN RUN**

Many thanks to all of the families and friends of our students that volunteered, attended, and donated to the Fun Run! It was a great success, and the kids really enjoyed themselves. We were able to raise over \$2,700.00 that will be used for our students at Capron this year.

## Top Lap Runners

Carter Turley, Avery Anderson, Londyn Fleming, Lilly Bryan, Paige Gerhke, Logan Wallace, Genesis Robinson, Gwyneth Squires, Diego Esparza, Alyna Garcia, Daniela Zuniga, Jaziah Howard, David Morales, Liliana Escobar, Eli Bryan, Julia Rudy, Gage Vermett

### Top Fundraisers

Olivia Scherrer, Julia Rudy, Annalaya Hansen, Brianna Wagner

Top Fundraising Class Mrs. Gerl

#### **LOST AND FOUND**

All lost and found items are in the hallway area near the office. Please take a look when you are in the building, and take any items belonging to your child. Also, please remind your child to bring home his/her lunch box on a daily basis.

Lunch boxes will be moved to the lost and found if left in the cafeteria at the end of the day.

#### **LUNCH BALANCES**

Please remember to pay your account balances for school lunch purchases! If your family is facing hardship, please remember that forms for Free/Reduced Lunch are available through the office and staff members are more than happy to help families complete the forms if there are questions. Remember, you can check your students' account balances by contacting the office. Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter!

#### **COLD WEATHER**

WINTER IS COMING – PLEASE REMEMBER THAT YOUR CHILDREN ARE STILL GOING OUTSIDE FOR RECESS!

The School District's Policy is that children will be outside for recess as long as the wind chill is above 0 degrees. Please be sure your child comes to school each day prepared for outdoor recess. They should have a winter coat, as well as hats and gloves. Also, students wait outside in the morning as buses arrive – they need to be warmly dressed then too!

INCLEMENT WEATHER POLICY
PARENTS, IN CASE OF BAD WEATHER, PLEASE DO NOT CALL THE SCHOOL.

#### <u>ART NEWS</u>



Please visit the Artsonia website for Manchester School. Our students have some terrific work displayed there. Artsonia is an online art museum where student's works can be displayed. Permission slips were sent home and many parents signed up. If you have not signed up yet I ask that you please do so. I have uploaded several projects at various grade levels and will be adding more shortly. Artsonia also allows parents to

purchase items such as magnets and mugs with their students artwork on it. This is a wonderful program which can be used for gift ideas with Christmas right around the corner.

We have been very busy in art class. Kindergarten and first graders were learning about fire safety. Kindergarten classes created their own shape fire trucks and first graders made fire fighters using their hands. Second grade has been creating their own spiders and webs while third grade has been making symmetrical pumpkins. Fourth grade studied Pablo Picasso and worked on monochromatic paintings creating fall pictures. The children have been learning about shapes, colors, texture and space at various grade levels.

Wishing you all a safe and happy Thanksgiving.

Heidi Pride

# Students of the Month

This month students were recognized for being Cooperative. The following students were nominated by their teachers:

Great job!! Keep up the good work!!





















SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 4TH 2017 5PM - 11 PM I @ CAPRON LION'S PARK

# THE DETAILS



SILENT AUCTION 50/50 RAFFLE MUSIC

A good time for a good cause

**#LOVESTRONG** 



Buy and redeem gift cards instantly from your mobile device.

# Earn for: Capron Elementary With an Amazing New App!









#### HOW TO PARTICIPATE

- · Download the app
- Tap "Beneficiary" in the app to locate our group
- · Complete account set up
- Start shopping at over 200 participating retailers and earn up to 20%
- Use the App at checkout

Earn from hundreds of top national retailers like:



Southwest's





Walmart 🔆









"I alone have raised nearly \$100 this summer... It's been awesome and I'm not spending anything extra!" Cindy C., Portsmouth, RI

www.benefit-mobile.com